
To all BC MLAs, all BC Ministers, all BC Municipalities, all BC MPs  
 
 
The fight carries on and the municipal and federal elections are coming! The following letter was 
received from Concerned Citizens of Surrey - a very influential South Asian group in the City of Surrey. It 
was submitted to local media for publication. 
 
"In Surrey, we accept no Caesars ! Decentralised decision making is a hallmark of democracy. In a working 
democracy, the will of the people is the guiding force for all policy decisions. Empowerment of a citizen at the 
grassroot level for participation in municipal level decision making is not only desirable but essential in any 
democracy.  
It is unfortunate that the Provincial government of B.C is pushing the City of Surrey in the direction of 
authoritarianism and centralising all the municipal powers in its own hands.  
The disbanding of the Surrey Police Board , to take away the Mayor’s power as the board chair, is a move copied 
from a tyrant’s playbook. This move effectively removes all civilian oversight from policing in Surrey, which is 
unheard of in any democratic society. The new police board is based on one individual who has been tasked to 
bulldoze the police transition against popular sentiment.  
Mike Serr (who happens to be a personal friend of Norm Lapinski) has been appointed as “ administrator “ of the 
Surrey Police Board. In reality Serr is the “ Viceroy “ of the Victoria Government mandated to impose “ Lord” 
Farnworth’s writ in Surrey. Julius Caesar ended democracy in Rome by assuming the office of a “dictator” and 
subjugating the senate by force. David Eby and Mike Farnworth have created yet another Caesar , but in Surrey we 
accept no Caesars!" 
For and on behalf of Concerned Residents of Surrey. 
 
 
Ivan Scott 
Surrey Talk Radio - The Voice of Surrey 
778-229-5108 (c) 
surreytalkradio@gmail.com 
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